

The Tailspin Newsletter

November Issue / 2004

Pres.:Joe Halamek 592-7876 • VP: Bob Boumstein 334-0122 • Treas.: Bob Zitzlsperger 493-1610 • Sec.: Aron Boumstein 289-2591

AMA #857

Editor: Aron Boumstein / amboumstein@cox.net • Web Master: Joe Halamek / Doc@Weflyrc.com Club Website: www.weflyrc.com • Club Flying Fields: Springfield, NE and Mead, NE

NOVEMBER MEETING on 11/9/04 – The meeting will be held November 9th 2004 at 7 PM at ABE (Bob and Aron's office). Our office is located at 12875 Deauville Drive. Go to 128th and Q – Deauville is on the south side of Q Street and our office is across from the retirement home. You will see the "ABE" sign on the front windows. Come on in, Bob will be here at 6:30 pm. to let you in!!

WORDS BY THE PRESIDENT

Joe Halamek

Just a reminder that our November meeting is scheduled on the second Tuesday, November 9th at the ABE Building, 7:00pm. The meeting was moved to the second Tuesday due to Election Day being on Nov- 2nd. Get out and vote!

We will be nominating our 2005 officers during the November meeting. I will not be running for office this year (2005), due to personal commitments. Bob and Aron Boumstein will also not be running for office, so we will be electing a new President, Vice president, and Secretary. If you are interested in one of these positions please let us know and plan on attending our November meeting.

I will also be passing on the club's website to someone in our club to host and run. I developed and ran our site for the past 5 years. It really has helped getting our club in front of the public and I really would like to see it continue. Any help with this would be much appreciated by myself and the club. I will continue to help in any way that I can on Tuesdays, the auction and other club events. I want to thank each and every one of you for letting me serve this past year! I had a great time and hopefully we did a few things this past year to better the club.

2005 Membership dues:

2005 memberships are now available. If you know of anyone that would like to join our club, they can join now and fly the rest of the year (2004) on their 2005 membership card. Here's a great way to get your 3 new member referrals for the sign 3, fly free in 2005 program. Only two more months to get new members to sign up, that's right if you sign up 3 new members in 2004, you fly free (No club dues) in 2005. You must have your name on the referral portion of the membership form to receive credit. Get to work; I want to see all of you flying free next year. Membership forms available at the meetings, at the fields in the mailboxes, or upon request.

2005 Annual Auction:

We have reserved the BJSA building for April 23rd 2005 to hold our annual auction. I will try to have flyers available at the October meeting. We need to tell all of our friends and advertise this as much as possible, it is our main income for the club and needs to be as successful as in past years. We passed out nearly 100 of our auction flyers at the Omahawk's auction this past month. If you would like flyers to pass out, attend our next meetings, or you can get a pdf file copy from our website. I will also be emailing a copy to everyone with an email address in the days ahead. Email a copy to all of your friends.

General:

November's meeting at Bob's ABE building just ½ block south of 129th & Q, Tuesday November 9th, 7pm. Hope to see you all there! Bring your show & tell items! Thanks for Listenin' - Joe Halamek

VP's CORNER Bob Boumstein

Now is the time to nominate candidates for next years officers. There are some choices to make so I want to encourage you to come to the meting. I think Joe has done an excellent job as president. I am sorry he has decided not to run for a second term. As you might have heard I cannot accept the position in 2005 due to business and personal commitments. However, if you feel that experience is needed than I could serve in a diminished capacity if asked. So who wants to be president?

Then we have the newsletter editor / Secretary Position to fill. This is probably one of the best jobs as mostly you put together the articles and pictures written by the officers. However, our editor should feel free to contribute too!

Rumor has it that Bud's Hobby will reopen in Council Bluffs. I sure would have liked to seen him in west Omaha, but his experience and helpful nature is appreciated. Another new hobby venture will open in November on EBAY. It is called "Big Box Hobbies" and it will be run by Aron Boumstein. It will feature products from Megatech Manufacturing, dropped shipped directly to you, as an authorized dealer. Payment for item runs through PAY-PAL. In 2005 the entire catalog will be available, which is a first in the industry! To see what is coming you can visit the Megatech website.



The Tailspin Newsletter

November Issue / 2004

Pres.:Joe Halamek 592-7876 • VP: Bob Boumstein 334-0122 • Treas.: Bob Zitzlsperger 493-1610 • Sec.: Aron Boumstein 289-2591

AMA #857

Editor: Aron Boumstein / amboumstein@cox.net • Web Master: Joe Halamek / Doc@Weflyrc.com Club Website: www.weflyrc.com • Club Flying Fields: Springfield, NE and Mead, NE

The Omahawks Auction has many fine airplanes and related products. The total number of items was about 350 (down from last year) but I believe the average sale was about \$60 up from last year. All in all they made about the same money. The Auction was fun and I was glad tom help.

Keep you wings Level! Bob Boumstein

Finances

Bob Zitzlsperger August 2004

Balance Forward \$2570.08 Memberships \$ 0.00

Expenses:

Chk # 2295 Food &Fuel \$16.15 2296 Prize 77.00 2297 Port. Tent 156.14

Adj. Calc. Error 6.00 394.31
Balance on hand 9/30/04 \$2175.77

2004 Memberships to Date: 47

<u>WESTERN FLYERS 2004</u> EVENT CALENDAR

	9th - Tuesday - Meeting - 7pm, ABE Building, American Bank Equipment, 1/2 block South of 129th & Q, 12875 Deauville Drive - Nominations taken for 2005 Officers
December	2nd - Tuesday - Meeting - 7pm, ABE building, American Bank Equipment, 1/2 block South of 129th & Q. 12875 Deauville Drive - 2005 Officer elections



BJSA Building 1001 High School Drive - Bellevue, Nebraska Just 10 minutes South of Omaha, Nebraska

Doors open at 8:00am - Auction starts at 10:00am

All items will be sold in order of check in
Bidding starts at \$15.00 - Group your small items
\$4.00 Adult admission includes Buyer/Seller number
Children under 10 are free! (No number)

10% selling fee for all items sold - \$2.00 No sale processing fee
If you buy back your own item there is a 10% selling fee
Seller may designate a minimum selling price on registration card

Items with no minimum bid will sell to highest bidder

Airplanes - Kits - Radios - Engines - Misc R/C items Food - Raffle - Fun - Bargains

For additional information:

Bob Boumstein 10970 Marcy Plaza Omaha, Ne 68154 email: bbhwc@cox.net - Phone (402) 334-0122 evenings Joe Halamek 402-592-7876

www.WeFlyRC.com

Take I-80 in Omaha, to Kennedy Freeway (Hwy75) South to Cornhusker exit, then East on Cornhusker, (it becomes Harvell Drive) to Lincoln street. Look for Bellevue East High School sign. Turn right (South) on Lincoln st. 1/2 mile south to BJSA building on left (East) side of street.



